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     Historically, we funded our negative operating cash flow through an
increase in USX debt attributable to the U.S. Steel Group. Before the
Separation, the USX tax allocation policy required the U. S. Steel Group and the
Marathon Group to pay the other for tax benefits resulting from tax attributes
that could not be utilized by the group to which those tax attributes were
attributable on a stand-alone basis but which could be used on a consolidated,
combined or unitary basis. The net amount of cash settlements made by Marathon
to USS for prior years, subject to adjustment, was $819 million, $91 million and
$(2) million in 2001, 2000 and 1999, respectively. These payments allowed USS to
realize the cash value of its tax benefits on a current basis. If we generate
losses or other tax attributes we can generally realize the cash value from them
only if and when we generate enough taxable income in future years to use those
tax losses or other tax attributes on a stand-alone basis. This delay in
realizing tax benefits may adversely affect our cash flow.

     Because we are no longer owned by USX, we are not able to rely on USX for
financial support or benefit from a relationship with USX to obtain credit. Our
lower credit ratings have resulted in higher borrowing costs and make obtaining
necessary capital more difficult.

 THE TIGHT SURETY BOND MARKET MAY ADVERSELY IMPACT OUR LIQUIDITY.

     We use surety bonds to provide financial assurance for certain transactions
and business activities. The total amount of our active surety bonds currently
being used for financial assurance purposes is approximately $255 million.
Recent events have caused major changes in the surety bond market including
significant increases in surety bond premiums. This, together with our
non-investment grade credit rating, may cause us to replace some surety bonds
with other forms of financial assurance, or provide some form of collateral to
the surety bond providers in order to keep bonds in place which would have a
negative impact on our liquidity.

 IMPORTS OF STEEL MAY NEGATIVELY AFFECT OUR BUSINESS

     Imports of steel into the United States constituted 24%, 27% and 26% of the
domestic steel market demand for 2001, 2000 and 1999, respectively. We believe
that steel x k US U
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fluctuate due to factors that include the costs of commercial paper fundpi



achieve them as quickly as we expect. In addition, any rationalization of steel
facilities may result in environmental, post-employment, and other shut-down
costs.
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 ACQUIRED COMPANIES AND ASSETS MAY INCREASE OUR INDEBTEDNESS AND OTHER
 OBLIGATIONS AND REQUIRE SIGNIFICANT EXPENDITURES.

     Possible future acquisitions could result in the incurrence of additional
debt and related interest expense, underfunded pension and other post-retirement
obligations, contingent liabilities and amortization expenses related to
intangible assets, all of which could have a material adverse effect on our
financial condition, operating results and cash flow.

 WE MAY HAVE DIFFICULTY OBTAINING FINANCING NECESSARY TO PURSUE CONSOLIDATIONS.

     We may not be able to obtain financing for acquisitions of other companies
or their assets on favorable terms or at all. We may also finance acquisitions
through the issuance of additional shares of our common stock that would dilute
the ownership interests of our existing stockholders.

     Many of the available domestic acquisition targets may require significant
capital and operating expenditures to return them to profitability. Financially
distressed steel companies typically do not maintain their assets adequately.
Such assets may need significant repairs and improvements. We may also have to
buy sizable amounts of raw materials, spare parts and other materials for these
facilities before they can resume profitable operation.

     The potential acquisition candidates are financially distressed steel
companies that may not have maintained appropriate environmental programs. Their
environmental problems may, therefore, require significant expenditures.

 CUSTOMERS MAY PURCHASE LESS FROM A CONSOLIDATED COMPANY THAN THEY DID FROM THE
 INDIVIDUAL PRODUCERS.

     Customers may not buy as much steel from us after consolidation as they
previously bought from the separate companies in order to diversify their
suppliers. They may also insist upon significant price concessions.

 INTERNATIONAL ACQUISITIONS MAY EXPOSE US TO ADDITIONAL RISKS.

     If we acquire companies or facilities outside the United States, we may be
exposed to increased risks including the following:

     - economic and political conditions in the countries where the facilities
       are located and where the products made at those facilities are marketed;

     - currency fluctuations;

     - uncertain sources of raw materials;

     - economic disruptions in less developed economies where many potential
       acquisition candidates have facilities or market products;

     - expenditures necessary to bring such facilities to profitable operation;

     - foreign tax risks; and

     - expenditures required to comply with potential new environmental
       requirements.

                        RISKS RELATED TO THE SEPARATION

     Prior to December 31, 2001, our businesses were owned by USX Corporation
("USX"), now named Marathon Oil Corporation.

  USS IS SUBJECT TO CERTAIN CONTINUING CONTINGENT LIABILITIES OF MARATHON.

     We remain contingently liable for debt and other obligations of Marathon in
the amount of approximately $359 million as of December 31, 2001. Pursuant to
the financial matters agreement,
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Marathon will indemnify us for any payments we would be required to make in
respect of these obligations. Marathon is not limited by agreement with us as to
the amount of indebtedness that it may incur and, in the event of the bankruptcy
of Marathon, the holders of industrial revenue bonds and other obligations for
which we may be liable may declare them immediately due and payable. If this
occurs, we may not be able to satisfy those obligations.

     Under the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, and the rules and
regulations promulgated thereunder, USS and each subsidiary of USS that was a
member of the USX consolidated group during any taxable period or portion







           7.  Any redemption or sinking fund provisions or other repayment
     obligations;

           8.  Any index used to determine the amount of payment of principal of
     and any premium and interest on the Debt Securities;

           9.  The application, if any of the defeasance provisions to the Debt
     Securities;

          10.  If other than the entire principal amount, the portion of the
     Debt Securities that would be payable upon acceleration of the maturity
     thereof;

          11.  If other than the entire principal amount plus accrued interest,
     the portion of the Change of Control purchase price or prices applicable to
     purchases of Debt Securities upon a Change of Control;

          12.  Whether the Debt Securities will be issued in whole or in part in
     the form of one or more global securities, and in such case, the depositary
     for the global securities;

          13.  Any additional covenants applicable to the Debt Securities being
     offered;

          14.  Any additional events of default applicable to the Debt
     Securities being offered; and

          15.  Any other specific terms including any terms that may be required
     by or advisable under applicable law.

     Except with respect to Book-Entry Securities, Debt Securities may be
presented for exchange or registration of transfer, in the manner, at the places
and subject to the restrictions set forth in the Debt Securities and the
prospectus supplement. Such services will be provided without charge, other than
any tax or other governmental charge payable in connection therewith, but
subject to the limitations provided in the Indenture.

CERTAIN COVENANTS OF USS IN THE INDENTURE

  PAYMENT

     USS will pay principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the Debt
Securities at the place and time described in the Debt Securities. (Section 301)
Unless otherwise provided in the prospectus supplement, USS will pay interest on
any Debt Security to the person in whose name that security is registered at the
close of business on the regular record date for that interest payment. (Section
307)

     Any money deposited with the Trustee or any paying agent for the payment of
principal of or any premium or interest on any Debt Security that remains
unclaimed for two years after that amount has become due and payable will be
paid to USS at its request. After this occurs, the holder of that security must
look only to USS for payment of that amount and not to the Trustee or paying
agent. (Section 1003)

  LIENS

     If USS or any subsidiary of USS mortgages, pledges, encumbers or subjects
to a lien (a "Mortgage,") as security for money borrowed any blast furnace
facility or steel producing facility, or
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casters that are part of a plant that includes such a facility, having a net
book value in excess of 1% of Consolidated Net Tangible Assets at the time of
determination (each, a "Principal Property") or any shares of stock or other
equity interests in any of USS' subsidiaries that own one or more Principal
Properties, USS will secure or will cause such subsidiary to secure the Debt
Securities equally and ratably with all indebtedness or obligations secured by
the Mortgage then being given and with any other indebtedness of USS or the
subsidiary of USS then entitled thereto; provided, however, that this covenant
shall not apply in the case of: (a) any Mortgage existing on the date of the
Indenture (whether or not such Mortgage includes an after-acquired property
provision); (b) any Mortgage, including a purchase money Mortgage, incurred in
connection with the acquisition of any Principal Property, the assumption of any
Mortgage previously existing on such acquired Principal Property or any Mortgage
existing on the property of any pn pn  pcqhen it bepoes a subsidiary of USS e
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an amount sufficient to pay the principal of (and premium, if any) and interest
on such Debt Security, on the scheduled due dates. In the case of defeasance,
the holders of such Debt Securities are entitled to receive payments in respect
of such Debt Securities solely from such trust. Such a trust may only be
established if, among other things, USS has delivered to the Trustee an Opinion
of Counsel (as specified in the Indenture) to the effect that the holders of the
Debt Securities affected thereby will not recognize income, gain or loss for
Federal income tax purposes as a result of such defeasance or covenant
defeasance and will be subject to Federal income tax on the same amounts, in the
same manner and at the same times as would have been the case if such defeasance
or covenant defeasance had not occurred. Such Opinion of Counsel, in the case of
defeasance under clause (A) above, must refer to and be based upon a ruling of
the Internal Revenue Service or a change in applicable Federal income tax law
occurring after the date of the Indenture. (Section 1304)

RECORD DATES

     The Indenture provides that in certain circumstances USS may establish a
record date for determining the holders of outstanding Debt Securities of a
Series entitled to join in the giving of notice or the taking of other action
under the Indenture by the holders of the Debt Securities of such Series.

GOVERNING LAW

     The laws of the State of New York govern the Indenture and will govern the
Debt Securities. (Section 112)

BOOK-ENTRY SECURITIES

     The following description of book-entry securities will apply to any series
of Debt Securities issued in whole or in part in the form of one or more global
securities except as otherwise described in the prospectus supplement.

     Book-entry securities of like tenor and having the same date will be
represented by one or more global securities deposited with and registered in
the name of a depositary that is a clearing agent registered under the Exchange
Act. Beneficial interests in book-entry securities will be limited to
institutions that have accounts with the depositary ("participants") or persons
that may hold interests through participants. Ownership of beneficial interests
by participants will only be evidenced by, and the transfer of that ownership
interest will only be effected through, records maintained by the depositary.
Ownership of beneficial interests by persons that hold through participants will
only be evidenced by, and the transfer of that ownership interest within such
participant will only be effected through, records maintained by the
participants. The laws of some jurisdictions require that certain purchasers of
securities take physical delivery of such securities in definitive form. Such
laws may impair the ability to transfer beneficial interests in a global
security.

     Payment of principal of and any premium and interest on book-entry
securities represented by a global security registered in the name of or held by
a depositary will be made to the depositary, as the registered owner of the
global security. Neither USS, the Trustee nor any agent of USS or the Trustee
will have any responsibility or liability for any aspect of the depositary's
records or any participant's records relating to or payments made on account of
beneficial ownership interests in a global security or for maintaining,
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COMMON STOCK

     The holders of common stock will be entitled to receive dividends when, as
and if declared by the USS board of directors out of funds legally available
therefor, subject to the rights of any shares of preferred stock at the time
outstanding. The holders of common stock will be entitled to one vote for each
share on all matters voted on generally by stockholders under our certificate of
incorporation, including the election of directors. Holders of common stock do
not have any cumulative voting, conversion, redemption or preemptive rights. In
the event of dissolution, liquidation or winding up of USS, holders of the
common stock will be entitled to share ratably in any assets remaining after the
satisfaction in full of the prior rights of creditors, including holders of any
then outstanding indebtedness, and subject to the aggregate liquidation
preference and participation rights of any preferred stock then outstanding. The
issuance of additional shares of authorized stock by USS may occur at such times
and under such circumstances as to have a dilutive effect on earnings per share
and on the equity ownership of the holders of common stock.

STOCK TRANSFER AGENT AND REGISTRAR

     USS maintains its own stock transfer department at the following address:
United States Steel Corporation, Shareholders Services Department, 600 Grant
Street, Room 611, Pittsburgh, PA 15219-2800. Certificates representing shares
can also be presented for registration of transfer at Mellon Shareholder
Services, 120 Broadway, 13th Floor, New York, NY 10021.

     Mellon Investor Services LLC, 500 Grant Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15219 is the
Registrar for all the Common Stock.

RIGHTS PLAN

     The following is a brief description of the terms of the stockholders
rights plan set forth in the Rights Agreement between USS and Mellon Investor
Services LLC, as Rights Agent.

     The purpose of the Rights Agreement is to:

     - give our board of directors the opportunity to negotiate with any persons
       seeking to obtain control of USS;

     - deter acquisitions of voting control of USS without assurance of fair and
       equal treatment of all USS stockholders; and
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     - prevent a person from acquiring in the market a sufficient amount of
       voting power to be in a position to block an action sought to be taken by
       our stockholders.

     The exercise of the Rights would cause substantial dilution to a person
attempting to acquire USS on terms not approved by our board of directors and
would therefore significantly increase the price that person would have to pay
to complete the acquisition. The Rights Agreement may deter a potential
acquisition or tender offer.

     Under the Rights Agreement, the Right to purchase from USS one-hundredth of
a share of Series A Junior Preferred Stock, no par value (the "Junior Preferred
Stock"), at a purchase price of $110 in cash, subject to adjustment, is attached
to each share of common stock.

     The Rights will expire at the close of business on December 31, 2011,
unless that date is extended or the rights are earlier redeemed or exchanged by
USS as described below.

     Until the Rights are distributed, they will:

     - not be exercisable;

     - be represented by the same certificates that represent the common stock;
       and

     - trade together with the common stock.

     If the Rights are distributed, they will become exercisable, and USS would
issue separate certificates representing the Rights, which would trade
separately from USS' common stock.

     The Rights would be distributed upon the earlier of

     - 10 business days following a public announcement that a person or group
       of affiliated or associated persons (an "Acquiring Person") has acquired
       (except pursuant to a Qualifying Offer (defined in the Rights Agreement
       as an all-cash tender offer for all outstanding shares of common stock
       meeting certain prescribed requirements)), or obtained the right to
       acquire, beneficial ownership of common stock representing 15% or more of
       the total voting power of all outstanding shares of common stock (the



       "Stock Acquisition Date"), or

     - 10 business days (or upon such later date as may be determined by the
       board of directors) following the commencement of a tender offer or
       exchange offer (other than a Qualifying Offer) that would result in a
       person or a group beneficially owning common stock representing 15% or
       more of the total voting power of all outstanding shares of common stock.

     However, an "Acquiring Person" will not include USS, any of its
subsidiaries, any of its employee benefit plans or any person organized pursuant
to those employee benefit plans. The Rights Agreement also contains provisions
designed to prevent the inadvertent triggering of the Rights by institutional or
certain other stockholders.

     If a person or group becomes the beneficial owner of common stock
representing 15% or more of the total voting power of all outstanding shares of
common stock (except pursuant to a Qualifying Offer), the Rights "flip-in" and
entitle each holder of a Right (other than the Acquiring Person and certain
related parties) to receive, upon exercise, common stock (or in certain
circumstances, cash, property, or other securities of USS), having a value equal
to two times the exercise price of the Right. However, Rights are not
exercisable until such time as the Rights are no longer redeemable by USS as set
forth below.

     If at any time following the Stock Acquisition Date, (i) USS consolidates
with, or merges with and into, any other person in a transaction in which USS is
not the surviving corporation (other than a merger that follows a Qualifying
Offer) or another person consolidates with, or merges with or into, USS and USS'
common stock is changed into or exchanged for securities of another person or
cash or other property, or (ii) 50% or more of USS' assets, earning power or
cash flow is sold or transferred, the Rights "flip-over" and entitle each holder
of a Right (other than an Acquiring Person and certain related parties) to
receive, upon exercise, common stock of the acquiring company having a value
equal to two times the exercise price of the Right.
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     USS reserves the right, before the occurrence of an event described in the
two preceding paragraphs, to require that upon an exercise of Rights, a number
of Rights be exercised so that only whole shares of Junior Preferred Stock would
be issued.

     At any time until the earlier of 10 business days following the Stock
Acquisition Date and December 31, 2011 (subject to extension), USS may redeem
the Rights in whole, but not in part, at a price of $.01 per whole Right payable
in stock or cash or any other form of consideration deemed appropriate by its
board of directors (the "Redemption Price"). Immediately upon the action of the
Board of Directors ordering redemption of the Rights, the Rights will terminate
and the only right of the holders of the Rights will be to receive the
Redemption Price.

     The board of directors may, at its option, at any time after any person
becomes an Acquiring Person, exchange all or part of the outstanding and
exercisable Rights (other than Rights held by the Acquiring Person and certain
related parties) for shares of common stock at an exchange ratio of one share of
common stock for each Right (subject to certain anti-dilution adjustments).
However, the board of directors may not effect such an exchange at any time any
person or group beneficially owns common stock representing 50% or more of the
total voting power of the common stock then outstanding. Immediately after the
board of directors orders such an exchange, the right to exercise the Rights
will terminate, and the only right of the holders of the Rights will be to
receive shares of common stock at the exchange ratio.

     As long as the Rights are attached to shares of common stock, USS will
issue Rights on each share of common stock issued prior to the earlier of the
rights distribution date and the expiration date of the Rights so that all such
shares will have attached Rights.

     A holder of Rights will not, as such, have any rights as a shareholder of
USS, including rights to vote or receive dividends.

     The purchase price payable upon exercise of the Rights is subject to
adjustment from time to time to prevent dilution, subject to the qualifications
set forth in the rights agreement:

     - in the event of a stock dividend on, or a subdivision, combination or
       reclassification of, the Junior Preferred Stock;

     - if holders of Junior Preferred Stock are granted certain rights or
       warrants to subscribe for Junior Preferred Stock or securities
       convertible into Junior Preferred Stock at less than the market price of
       the Junior Preferred Stock; or

     - upon the distribution to holders of the Junior Preferred Stock of
       evidences of indebtedness or assets (excluding regular quarterly cash
       dividends) or of subscription rights or warrants (other than those







     We have obtained directors' and officers' insurance for our directors and
officers for specified liabilities.

                        DESCRIPTION OF DEPOSITARY SHARES

     The following briefly summarizes the material provisions of the deposit
agreement and of the depositary shares and depositary receipts, other than
pricing and related terms disclosed for a particular issuance in an accompanying
prospectus supplement. You should read the particular terms of any depositary
shares and any depositary receipts that we offer and any deposit agreement
relating to a particular series of preferred stock which will be described in
more detail in a prospectus supplement. The prospectus supplement will also
state whether any of the generalized provisions summarized below do not apply to
the depositary shares or depositary receipts being offered. A copy of the form
of deposit agreement, including the form of depositary receipt, is incorporated
by reference as an exhibit in the registration statement of which this
prospectus forms a part. You can obtain copies of these documents by following
the directions on page 29. You should read the more detailed provisions of the
deposit agreement and the form of depositary receipt for provisions that may be
important to you.

GENERAL

     USS may, at its option, elect to offer fractional shares of preferred
stock, rather than full shares of preferred stock. In such event, we will issue
receipts for depositary shares, each of which will represent a fraction of a
share of a particular series of preferred stock.

     The shares of any series of preferred stock represented by depositary
shares will be deposited under a deposit agreement bet�eefitary
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depositary will try to vote the amount of such series of preferred stock
represented by such depositary shares in accordance with such instructions.

     USS will agree to take all actions that the preferred stock depositary
determines are necessary to enable the preferred stock depositary to vote as
instructed. The preferred stock depositary will abstain from voting shares of
any series of preferred stock held by it for which it does not receive specific
instructions from the holders of depositary shares representing such shares.

AMENDMENT AND TERMINATION OF THE DE0





     2001, February 27, 2001, April 24, 2001 (two filings), May 8, 2001, May 29,
     2001 (as amended), June 15, 2001, July 2, 2001, July 13, 2001, July 31,
     2001, August 1, 2001, August 2, 2001, August 6, 2001, August 14, 2001,
     August 23, 2001, October 12, 2001, October 22, 2001 (as amended), October
     25, 2001, November 2, 2001, November 5, 2001, November 7, 2001, November
     14, 2001, November 28, 2001, December 4, 2001, December 9, 2001, December
     10, 2001, December 13, 2001, and December 17, 2001 (two filings);

          (d) USS' Current Reports on Form 8-K dated December 31, 2001, January
     17, 2002, January 18, 2002, February 8, 2002, February 21, 2002 and March
     1, 2002;

          (e) United States Steel LLC's Registration Statement on Form 8-A filed
     December 6, 2001;

          (f) Amendment No. 1 to United States Steel LLC's Registration
     Statement on Form 8-A filed December 31, 2001; and

          (g) USS' Proxy Statement on Form 14A dated March 11, 2002.

     We will provide, upon written or oral request, to each person to whom a
prospectus is delivered, including any beneficial owner, a copy of any or all of
the information that has been incorporated by reference in the prospectus but
not delivered with the prospectus. You may request a copy of these filings at no
cost. To do so please contact our Office of the Corporate Secretary, United
States Steel Corporation, 600 Grant Street, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15219-2800
(telephone: 412-433-4801).

                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

     We may offer the offered securities in one or more of the following ways
from time to time:

     - to or through underwriting syndicates represented by managing
       underwriters;

     - through one or more underwriters without a syndicate for them to offer
       and sell to the public;

     - through dealers or agents;

     - to investors directly in negotiated sales or in competitively bid
       transactions; or

     - to holders of other securities in exchanges in connection with
       acquisitions;
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     The prospectus supplement for each series of securities we sell will
describe the offering, including:

     - the name or names of any underwriters;

     - the purchase price and the proceeds to us from that sale;

     - any underwriting discounts and other items constituting underwriters'
       compensation, which in the aggregate will not exceed eight percent of the
       gross proceeds of the offering;

     - any commissions paid to agents;

     - the initial public offering price and any discounts or concessions
       allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers; and

     - any securities exchanges on which the securities may be listed.

UNDERWRITERS

     If underwriters are used in a sale, we will execute an underwriting
agreement with them regarding those securities. Unless otherwise described in
the prospectus supplement, the obligations of the underwriters to purchase these
securities will be subject to conditions, and the underwriters must purchase all
of these securities if any are purchased.

     The securities subject to the underwriting agreement may be acquired by the
underwriters for their own account and may be resold by them from time to time
in one or more transactions, including negotiated transactions, at a fixed
offering price or at varying prices determined at the time of sale. Underwriters
may be deemed to have received compensation from us in the form of underwriting
discounts or commissions and may also receive commissions from the purchasers of
these securities for whom they may act as agent. Underwriters may sell these
securities to or through dealers. These dealers may receive compensation in the
form of discounts, concessions or commissions from the underwriters and/or
commissions from the purchasers for whom they may act as agent. Any initial





of December 31, 2001 and 2000 and for each of the three years in the period
ended December 31, 2001 incorporated in this Prospectus by reference to the
Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 1, 2002 have been so incorporated in
reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent accountants,
given on the authority of said firm as experts in auditing and accounting.

     The consolidated financial statements of USX Corporation, and the financial
statements of the U. S. Steel Group of USX Corporation, as of December 31, 2000
and 1999 and for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2000
incorporated in this Prospectus by reference to the Annual Report on Form 10-K/A
of USX Corporation for the year ended December 31, 2000 have been so
incorporated in reliance on the reports of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP,
independent accountants, given on the authority of said firm as experts in
auditing and accounting.
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                                    PART II

                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS

ITEM 14.  OTHER EXPENSES OF ISSUANCE AND DISTRIBUTION.

<Table>
<S>                                                           <C>
Securities and Exchange Commission filing fee...............  $ 36,800
Costs of printing and engraving.............................    90,000
Accounting fees and expenses................................    25,000
Miscellaneous expenses......................................    20,000
                                                              --------
          Total.............................................  $171,800
                                                              ========
</Table>

     All of these foregoing expenses are estimated except for the Securities and
Exchange Commission filing fee.

ITEM 15.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS.

     Article V of the Corporation's By-Laws provides that the Corporation shall
indemnify to the fullest extent permitted by law any person who is made or is
threatened to be made a party or is involved in any action, suit, or proceeding
whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative by reason of the fact
that he is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the Corporation or
is or was serving at the request of the Corporation as an officer, director,
employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust,
enterprise, or nonprofit entity.

     The Corporation is empowered by Section 145 of the Delaware General
Corporation Law, subject to the procedures and limitations stated therein, to
indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party
to any threatened, pending or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether
civil, criminal, administrative or investigative (other than an action by or in
the right of the Corporation) by reason of the fact that such person is or was
an officer, employee, agent or director of the Corporation, or is or was serving
at the request of the Corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of
another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise
against expenses (including attorneys' fees), judgments, fines and amounts paid
in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by such person in connection with
such action, suit or proceeding if he acted in good faith and in a manner he
reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the
Corporation, and, with respect to any criminal action or proceeding, had no
reasonable cause to believe his conduct was unlawful. The Corporation may
indemnify any such person against expenses (including attorneys' fees) in an
action by or in the right of the Corporation under the same conditions, except
that no indemnification is permitted without judicial approval if such person is
adjudged to be liable to the Corporation. To the extent a director or officer is
successful on the merits or otherwise in the defense of any action referred to
above, the Corporation must indemnify him against the expenses that he actually
and reasonably incurred in connection therewith.

     Policies of insurance are maintained by the Corporation under which
directors and officers of the Corporation are insured, within the limits and
subject to the limitations of the policies, against certain expenses in
connection with the defense of actions, suits or proceedings, and certain
liabilities which might be imposed as a result of such actions, suits or
proceedings, to which they are parties by reason of being or having been such
directors or officers.

     The Corporation's Certificate of Incorporation provides that no director
shall be personally liable to the Corporation or its stockholders for monetary
damages for any breach of fiduciary duty by such director as a director, except
(i) for breach of the director's duty of loyalty to the Corporation or its











     A statement of the designations of the Preferred Stock or of any series
thereof, and the powers, preferences and relative, participating, optional or
other special rights, and qualifications, limitations or restrictions thereof,
or of the authority of the Board of Dix�t



         Preferred Stock as may be required with respect to any series
         outstanding shall have been paid or declared and set apart for payment
         on the then outstanding Preferred Stock, and after complying with
         respect to any retirement or sinking fund or funds for any series of
         Preferred Stock, the Board of Directors may, subject to the provisions
         of the resolution or resolutions creating any series of Preferred
         Stock, declare and pay dividends on the Common Stock, and the holders
         of shares of the Preferred Stock shall not be entitled to share
         therein.

              4. The holders of shares of the Preferred Stock of each series
         shall be entitled upon liquidation or dissolution or upon the
         distribution of the assets of the � ion or uxoluuxഀ     4. le
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     Any action required to be taken at any annual or special meeting of the
stockholders of the Corporation, or any action which may be taken at any annual
or special meeting of the stockholders or otherwise, may not be taken without a
meeting, prior notice and a vote, and stockholders may not act by written
consent.

     NINTH: The Board of Directors from time to time shall determine whether and
to what extent, and at what times and places, and under what conditions and
regulations, the accounts and
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                                                                     Exhibit 4.1

                     UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, ISSUER

                                       AND

                          THE BANK OF NEW YORK, TRUSTEE

                                 ---------------

                                    INDENTURE

                          Dated as of                 ,

                                 ---------------

                             Senior Debt Securities
                                TABLE OF CONTENTS

<TABLE>
<S>                                                                           <C>
ARTICLE ONE De�

   T�E 



   SECTIONCT





   SECTION 1203.  Redemption of Securities for Sinking Fund ...............   63

ARTICLE THIRTEEN Defeasance ...............................................   63

   SECTION 1301.  Corporation's Option to Effect Defeasance ...............   63

   SECTION 1302.  Defeasance and Discharge ................................   63

   SECTION 1303.  Covenant Defeasance .....................................   64

   SECTION 1304.  Conditions to Defeasance or Covenant Defeasance .........   64

   SECTION 1305.  Deposited Money, U.S. Government Obligations and
                  Defeased Municipal Obligations to Be Held in Trust;
                  Miscellaneous Provisions ................................   66

   SECTION 1306.  Reinstatement ...........................................   67
</TABLE>

                                       v
    CERTAIN SECTIONS OF THIS INDENTURE RELATING TO SECTIONS 310 THROUGH 318,
                 INCLUSIVE, OF THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939:

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                        TRUST
                        INDENTURE              INDENTURE
                        ACT SECTION             SECTION
                        -----------             -------

<S>                                          <C>
              Section 310(a)(1).......             609

                        (a)(2)                     609

                        (a)(3)               Not Applicable
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                        (b)                        608

                                                   610

              Section 311(a)..........             613

                        (b)                        613
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</TABLE>
<TABLE>
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                        (d)(1)                     601

                        (d)(2)                     601

                                                   603

                        (d)(3)                     601

                                                   603

                        (e)                        514

              Section 316(a)..........             101

                        (a)(1)(A)                  502

                                                   512

                        (a) (1)(B)                 513

                        (a) (2)              Not Applicable

                        (b)                        508

                        (c)                        104

              Section 317(a)(1).......             503

                        (a)(2)                     504

                        (b)                       1003

              Section 318(a)..........             107

                        (b)                        107

                        (c)                        101

                                                   107
</TABLE>

NOTE: This reconciliation and tie shall not, for any purpose, be deemed to be a
part of the Indenture.
     INDENTURE, dated as of       ,       , between United States Steel
Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the "Corporation"), having its principal
office at 600 Grant Street, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15219-2800, and The Bank of
New York, a New York banking corporation, as Trustee (the "Trustee").

         For and in consideration of the premises and the purchase of
debentures, notes, bonds or other debt instruments (the "Securities" by the
holders thereof (the "Holders"), it is mutually agreed, for the equal and
proportionate benefit of all Holders of the Securities or of series thereof, as
follows:

                                   ARTICLE ONE
                        DEFINITIONS AND OTHER PROVISIONS
                             OF GENERAL APPLICATION

SECTION 101.  DEFINITIONS.

         For all purposes of this Indenture, except as otherwise expressly
provided or unless the context otherwise express, requires the following shall
apply:

         (1)      The terms defined in this Article have the meanings assigned
                  to them in this Article and include the plural as well as the
                  singular;

         (2)      All other terms used herein which are defined in the Trust
                  Indenture Act, either directly or by reference therein, have
                  the meanings assigned to them therein;

         (3)      All accounting terms not otherwise defined herein have the
                  meanings assigned to them in accordance with generally
                  accepted accounting principles, and, except as otherwise
                  expressly provided herein, the term "generally accepted



                  accounting principles" with respect to any computation
                  required or permitted hereunder shall mean such accounting
                  principles as are generally accepted at the date of such
                  computation;

         (4)      Unless the context otherwise requires, any reference to an
                  "Article" or a "Section" refers to an Article or a Section, as
                  the case may be, of this Indenture; and

         (5)      The words "herein", "hereof" andp





from time to time be supplemented or amended by one or more indentures
supplemental hereto.

         "interest", when used with respect to an Original Issue Discount
Security that by its terms bears interest only after Maturity, means interest
payable after Maturity.

         "Interest Payment Date", when used with respect to any Security, means
the Stated Maturity of an installment of interest on such Security.

         "Lien" means any mortgage, pledge, security interest, encumbrance, lien
or charge of any kind (including any conditional sale or other title retention
agrex� to tg to tg t  by one 







including membership
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interests, membership shares or other similar equity interests, having ordinary
Voting Power for the election of the directors of such entity, other than stock
having such power only by reason of the happening of a contingency.

SECTION 102.  COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATES AND OPINIONS.

         Upon any application or request by the Corporation to the Trustee to
take any action under any provision of this Indenture, the Corporation shall
furnish to the Trustee such certificates and opinions as may be required under
the Trust Indenture Act. Each such certificate or opinion shall be given in the
form of an Officers' Certificate, if to be given by an officer of the
Corporation, or an Opinion of Counsel, if to be given by counsel, and shall
comply with the requirements of the Trust Indenture Act and any other
requirements set forth in this Indenture.

         Every certificate or opinion with respect to compliance with a
condition or covenant provided for in this Indenture (except for certificates
provided for in Section 1004) shall include,

         (1)      a statement that each individual signing such certificate or
                  opinion has read such covenant or condition and the
                  definitions herein relating thereto;

         (2)      a brief statement as to the nature and scope of the
                  examination or investigation upon which the statements or
                  opinions contained in such certificate or opinion are based;

         (3)      a statement that, in the opinion of each such individual, he
                  has made such examination or investigation as is necessary to
                  enable him to express an informed opinion as to whether or not
                  such covenant or condition has been complied with; and

         (4)      a statement as to whether, in the opinion of each such
                  individual, such condition or covenant has been complied with.

SECTION 103.  FORM OF DOCUMENTS DELIVERED TO TRUSTEE.

         In any case where several matters are required to be certified by, or
covered by an opinion of, any specified Person, it is not necessary that all
such matters be certified by, or covered by the opinion of, only one such
Person, or that they be so certified or covered by only one document, but one
such Person may certify or give an opinion with respect to some matters and one
or more other such Persons as to other matters, and any such Person may certify
or give an opinion as to such matters in one or several documents.

         Any certificate or opinion of an officer of the Corporation may be
based, insofar as it relates to legal matters, upon a certificate or opinion of,
or representations by, counsel, unless such officer knows, or in the exercise of
reasonable care should know, that the certificate or opinion or representations
with respect to the matters upon which his certificate or opinion is based are
erroneous. Any such certificate or opinion of counsel may be based, insofar as
it relates to factual matters, upon a certificate or opinion of, or
representations by, an officer or officers of the Corporation stating that the
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information with respect to such factual matters is in the possession of the
Corporation, unless such counsel knows, or in the exercise of reasonable care
should know, that the certificate or opinion or representations with respect to
such matters are erroneous.

         Where any Person is required to make, give or execute two or more
applications, requests, consents, certificates, statements, opinions or other
instruments under this Indenture, they may, but need not, be consolidated and
form one instrument.

SECTION 104.  ACTS OF HOLDERS; RECORD DATES.

         Any request, demand, authorization, direction, notice, consent, waiver
or other action provided or permitted by this Indenture to be given, made or
taken by Holders may be embodied in and evidenced by one or more instruments of
substantially similar tenor signed by such Holders in person or by, an agent
duly appointed in writing; and, except as herein otherwise expressly provided,
such action shall become effective when such instrument or instruments are
delivered to the Trustee and, where it is herein expressly required, to the
Corporation. Such instrument or instruments (and the action embodied therein and
evidenced thereby) are herein sometimes referred to as the "Act" of the Holders
signing such instrument or instruments. Proof of execution of any such
instrument or of a writing appointing any such agent shall be sufficient for any
purpose of this Indenture and (subject to Section 601) conclusive in favor of
the Trustee and the Corporation, if made in the manner provided in this Section.





the Trust Indenture Act that is required under such Act to be a part of and
govern this Indenture, the latter provision shall control. If any provision of
this Indenture modifies or excludes any provision of the Trust Indenture Act
that may be so modified or excluded, the latter provision shall be deemed to
apply to this Indenture as so modified or to be excluded, as the case may be.
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SECTION 108.  EFFECT OF HEADINGS AND TABLE OF CONTENTS.

         The Article and Section headings herein and the Table of Contents are
for convenience only and shall not affect the construction hereof.

SECTION 109.  SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS.

         All covenants and agreements in this Indenture by the Corporation shall
bind its successors and assigns, whether so expressed or not.

SECTION 110.  SEVERABILITY CLAUSE.

         In case any provision in this Indenture or in the Securities shall be
invalid, illegal or unenforceable, the validity, legality and enforceability of
the remaining provisions shall not in any way be affected or impaired thereby.

SECTION 111.  BENEFITS OF INDENTURE.

         Nothing in this Indenture or in the Securities, express or implied,
shall give to any Person, other than the parties hereto and their successors
hereunder and the Holders, any benefit or any legal or equitable right, remedy
or claim under this Indenture.

SECTION 112.  GOVERNING LAW.

         This Indenture and the Securities shall be governed by and construed in
accordance with the law of the State of New York.

SECTION 113.  LEGAL HOLIDAYS.

         In any case where any Interest Payment Date, Redemption Date or Stated
Maturity of any Security shall not be a Business Day at any Place of Payment,
then (notwithstanding any other provision of this Indenture or of the Securities
(other than a provision of any Security that specifically states that such
provision shall apply in lieu of this Section)) payment of interest or principal
(and premium, if any) need not be made at such Place of Payment on such date,
but may be made on the next succeeding Business Day at such Place of Payment
with the same force and effect as if made on the Interest Payment Date or
Redemption Date, or at the Stated Maturity.

                                   ARTICLE TWO
                                 SECURITY FORMS

SECTION 201.  FORMS GENERALLY.

         The Securities of each series shall be in substantially the form set
forth in this Article, or in such other form as shall be established by an
Establishment Action or in one or more indentures supplemental hereto, in each
case with such appropriate insertions, omissions, substitutions and other
variations as are required or permitted by this Indenture, and may have such
letters, numbers or other marks of identification and such legends or
endorsements placed thereon as may be required to comply with the rules of any
securities exchange or Depositary therefor or as may, consistently herewith, be
determined by the officers executing such Securities, as evidenced by their
execution
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thereof. If the form of Securities of any series is established by action taken
pursuant to a Board Resolution, a copy of an appropriate record of such action
shall be certified by the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Corporation
and delivered to the Trustee at or prior to the delivery of the Corporation
Order contemplated by Section 303 for the authentication and delivery of such
Securities.

SECTION 202.  FORM OF FACE OF SECURITY.

[Insert any legend required by the Internal Revenue Code and the regulations
thereunder.]

UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

[Insert title of the Series]

No.____________$____________

         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, a corporation duly organized and
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As Trustee

By ________________________________
           Authorized Officer

                                  ARTICLE THREE
                                 THE SECURITIES

SECTION 301.  AMOUNT UNLIMITED; ISSUABLE IN SERIES.

         The aggregate principal amount of Securities that may be authenticated
and delivered under this Indenture is unlimited.

         The Securities may be issued from time to time in one or more series.
The terms of each series of Securities shall be either

     (i)      established in an Establishment Action or

     (ii)     established in one or more indentures supplemental hereto, prior
              to the issuance of Securities of any series.

Such Establishment Action or supplemental indenture shall provide:
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         If the Securities of any series (or of any series and specified tenor)
are to be redeemed in part, the Corporation shall not be required (A) to issue,
register the transfer of or exchange any Securities of that series (or of that
series and specified tenor, as the case may be) during a period beginning at the
opening of business 15 days before the day of the mailing of a notice of
redemption of any such Securities selected for redemption under Section 1103 and
ending at the close of business on the day of such mailing, or (B) to register
the transfer of or exchange any Security so selected for redemption in whole or
in part, except the unredeemed portion of any Security being redeemed in part.

         The provisions of the following clauses shall apply only to Global
Securities:

         (1)      Each Global Security authenticated under this Indenture shall
                  be registered in the name of the Depositary designated for
                  such Global Security or a nominee thereof and delivered to
                  such Depositary or a nominee thereof or custodian therefor,
                  and each such Global Security shall constitute a single
                  Security for all purposes of this Indenture.
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         (2)      Notwithstanding any other provision in this Indenture, no
                  Global Security may be exchanged in whole or in part for
                  Securities registered, and no transfer of a Global Security in
                  whole or in part may be registered, in the name of any Person
                  other than the Depositary for such Global Security or a
                  nominee thereof unless

                  (A)      such Depositary

                           (i)      has notified the Corporation that it is
                                    unwilling or unable to continue as
                                    Depositary for such Global Security or

                           (ii)     has ceased to be a clearing agency
                                    registered under the Exchange Act,

                  (B)      there shall have occurred and be continuing an Event
                           of Default with respect to such Global Security or

                  (C)      there shall exist such circumstances, if any, in
                           addition to or in lieu of the foregoing as have been
                           specified for this purpose as contemplated by Section
                           301.

         (3)      Subject to Clause (2) above, any exchange of a Global Security
                  for other Securities may be made in whole or in part, and all
                  Securities issued in exchange for a Global Security or any
                  portion thereof shall be registered in such names as the
                  Depositary for such Global Security shall direct.

         (4)      Every Security authenticated and delivered upon registration
                  of transfer of, or in exchange for or in lieu of, a Global
                  Security or any portion thereof, whether pursuant to this
                  Section, Section 304, 306, 906 or 1107 or otherwise, shall be
                  authenticated and delivered in the form of, and shall be, a
                  Global Security, unless such Security is registered in the
                  name of a Person other than the Depositary for such Global
                  Security or a nominee thereof.

SECTION 306.  MUTILATED, DESTROYED, LOST AND STOLEN SECURITIES.

         If any mutilated Security is surrendered to the Trustee, the
Corporation shall execute and the Trustee shall authenticate and deliver in
exchange therefor a new Security of the same series and of like tenor and
principal amount and bearing a number not c�e c�cunt and b t  tthe same

e
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                           (iii)    are to be called for redemption within one
                                    year under arrangements satisfactory to the
                                    Trustee for the giving of
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                                    notice of redemption by the Trustee in the
                                    name, and at the expense, of the
                                    Corporation,

     and the Corporation, in the case of (i), (ii) or (iii) above, has deposited
     or caused to be deposited with the Trustee as trust funds in trust for the
     purpose money in an amount sufficient to pay and discharge the entire
     indebtedness on such Securities not theretofore delivered to the Trustee
     for cancellation, for principal and any premium and interest to the date of
     such deposit (in the case of Securities which have become due and payable)
     or to the Stated Maturity or Redemption Date, as the case may be;

         (2)      the Corporation has paid or caused to be paid all other sums
                  payable hereunder by the Corporation; and

         (3)      the Corporation has delivered to the Trustee an Officers'
                  Certificate and an Opinion of Counsel, each stating that all
                  conditions precedent herein provided for relating to the
                  satisfaction and discharge of this Indenture with respect to
                  such Securities have been complied with.

         Notwithstanding the satisfaction and discharge of this Indenture, the
obligations of the Corporation to the Trustee under Section 607, the obligations
of the Trustee to any Authenticating Agent under Section 614 and, if money shall
have been deposited with the Trustee pursuant to subclause (B) of Clause (1) of
this Section, the obligations of the Trustee under Section 402, Article Six and
the last paragraph of Section 1003 shall survive.

SECTION 402.  APPLICATION OF TRUST MONEY.

         Subject to the provisions of the last paragraph of Section 1003, all
money deposited with the Trustee pursuant to Section 401 shall be held in trust
and applied by it, in accordance with the provisions of the Securities and this
Indenture, to the payment, either directly or through any Paying Agent
(including the Corporation acting as its own Paying Agent) as the Trustee may
determine, to the Persons entitled thereto, of the principal and any premium and
interest for whose payment such money has been deposited with the Trustee.

                                  ARTICLE FIVE
                                    REMEDIES

SECTION 501.  EVENTS OF DEFAULT.

         "Event of Default", wherever used herein with respect to Securities of
any series, means any one of the following events (whatever the reason for such
Event of Default and whether it shall be voluntary or involuntary or be effected
by operation of law or pursuant to any judgment, decree or order of any court or
any order, rule or regulation of any administrative or governmental body):

         (1)      default in the payment of any interest upon any Security of
                  that series when it becomes due and payable, and continuance
                  of such default for a period of 30 days; or

         (2)      default in the payment of the principal of or any premium on
                  any Security
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                  of that series at its Maturity; or

         (3)      default in the payment of the Change in Control Purchase Price
                  of any of the Securities of such series as and when the same
                  shall become due and payable pursuant to Section 1007; or

         (4)      default in the deposit of any sinking fund payment, when and
                  as due by the terms of a Security of that series; or

         (5)      default in the performance, or breach, of any covenant or
                  warranty of the Corporation in this Indenture (other than a
                  covenant or warranty a default in whose performance or whose
                  breach is elsewhere in this Section specifically dealt with or
                  which has expressly been included in this Indenture solely for
                  the benefit of series of Securities other than that series),
                  and continuance of such default or breach for a period of 90
                  days after there has been given, by registered or certified
                  mail, to the Corporation by the Trustee or to the Corporation
                  and the Trustee by the Holders of at least 25% in principal
                  amount of the Outstanding Securities of that series a written
                  notice specifying such default or breach and requiring it to









      (1)   such Holder has previously given written notice to the Trustee of a
            continuing Event of Default with respect to the Securities of that
            series;

      (2)   The Holders of not less than �



exercising any trust or power conferred on the Trustee, with respect to the
Securities of such series, provided that

      (1)   such direction shall not be in conflict with any rule of law or with
            this Indenture, and

      (2)   the Trustee may take any other action deemed proper by the Trustee
            that is not inconsistent with such direction.

SECTION 513. WAIVER OF PAST DEFAULTS.

      The Holders of not less than a majority in principal amount of the
Outstanding Securities of any series may on behalf of the Holders of all the
Securities of such series waive any past default hereunder with respect to such
series and its consequences, except a default:

      (1)   in the payment of the principal of or any premium or interest on any
            Security of such series, or

      (2)   in respect of a covenant or provision hereof which under Article
            Nine cannot be modified or amended without the consent of the Holder
            of each Outstanding Security of such series affected.

      Upon any such waiver, such default shall cease to exist, and any Event of
Default arising therefrom shall be deemed to have been cured, for every purpose
of this Indenture; but no such waiver shall extend to any subsequent or other
default or impair any right consequent thereon.

SECTION 514. UNDERTAKING FOR COSTS.

      In any suit for the enforcement of any right or remedy under this
Indenture, or in any suit against the Trustee for any action taken, suffered or
omitted by it as Trustee, a court may require any party litigant in such suit to
file an undertaking to pay the costs of such suit, and may assess costs against
any such party litigant, in the manner and to the extent provided in the Trust
Indenture Act; provided that neither this Section nor the Trust Indenture Act
shall be deemed to authorize any court to require such an undertaking or to make
such an assessment in any suit instituted by the Corporation.
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SECTION 515. WAIVER OF USURY, STAY OR EXTENSION LAWS.

      The Corporation covenants (to the extent that it may lawfully do so) that
it will not at any time insist upon, or plead, or in any manner whatsoever claim
or take the benefit or advantage of, any usury, stay or extension law wherever
enacted, now or at any time hereafter in force, which may affect the covenants
or the performance of this Indenture; and the Corporation (to the extent that it
may lawfully do so) hereby expressly waives all benefit or advantage of any such
law and covenants that it will not hinder, delay or impede the execution of any
power herein granted to the Trustee, but will suffer and permit the execution of
every such power as though no such law had been enacted.

                                   ARTICLE SIX
                                   THE TRUSTEE

SECTION 601. CERTAIN DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES.

      The duties and responsibilities of the Trustee shall be as provided by the
Trust Indenture Act. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no provision of this
Indenture shall require the Trustee to expend or risk its own funds or otherwise
incur any financial liability in the performance of any of its duties hereunder,
or in the exercise of any of its rights or powers, if it shall have reasonable
grounds for believing that repayment of such funds or adequate indemnity against
such risk or liability is not reasonably assured to it. Whether or not therein
expressly so provided, every provision of this Indenture relating to the conduct
or affecting the liability of or affording protection to the Trustee shall be
subject to the provisions of this Section.

SECTION 602. NOTICE OF DEFAULTS.

      If a default occurs hereunder with respect to Securities of any series,
the Trustee shall give the Holders of Securities of such series notice of such
default as and to the extent provided by the Trust Indenture Act; provided,
however, that in the case of any default of the character specified in Section
501(5) with respect to Securities of such series, no such notice to Holders
shall be given until at least 60 days after the occurrence thereof. For the
purpose of this Section, the term "default" means any event or events, as the
case may be, specified in Section 501, not including periods of grace, if any,
provided for therein.

SECTION 603. CERTAIN RIGHTS OF TRUSTEE.

      Subject to the provisions of Section 601:



      (1)   the Trustee may rely and shall be protected in acting or refraining
            from acting upon any resolution, action, certificate, statement,
            instrument, opinion, report, notice, request, direction, consent,
            order, bond, debenture, note, other evidence of indebtedness or
            other paper or document believed by it to be genuine and to have
            been signed or presented by the proper party or parties;

      (2)   any request or direction of the Corporation mentioned herein shall
            be sufficiently evidenced by a Corporation Request or Corporation
            Order, and any resolution of the Board of Directors or Establishment
            Action may
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            be sufficiently evidenced by a Board Resolution or Establishment
            Action, as the case may be;

      (3)   whenever in the administration of this Indenture the Trustee shall
            deem it desirable that a matter be proved or established prior to
            taking, suffering or omitting any action hereunder, the Trustee
            (unless other evidence be herein specifically prescribed) may, in
            the absence of bad faith on its part, rely upon an Officers'
            Certificate;

      (4)   the Trustee may consult with counsel and the written advice of such
            counsel or any Opinion of Counsel shall be full and complete
            authorization and protection in respect of any action taken,
            suffered or omitted by it hereunder in good faith and in reliance
            thereon;

      (5)   the Trustee shall be under no obligation to ex�  Xit ce
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the Corporation.

SECTION 607. COMPENSATION, REIMBURSEMENT, INDEMNIFICATION.

      The Corporation agrees as follows:

      (1)   to pay to the Trustee from time to time reasonable compensation as
            shall be agreed in writing between the Corporation and the Trustee
            for all services rendered by it hereunder (which compensation shall
            not be limited by any provision of law in regard to the compensation
            of a trustee of an express trust);

      (2)   except as otherwise expressly provided herein, to reimburse the
            Trustee upon its request for all reasonable expenses, disbursements
            and advances incurred or made by the Trustee in accordance with any
            provision of this Indenture (including the reasonable compensation
            and the expenses and disbursements of its agents and counsel),
            except any such expense, disbursement or advance as may be
            attributable to its negligence or bad faith; and

      (3)   to indemnify the Trustee for, and to hold it harmless against, any
            loss, liability or expense incurred without negligence or bad faith
            on its part, arising out of or in connection with the acceptance or
            administration of the trust or trusts hereunder, including the costs
            and expenses of defending itself against any claim or liability in
            connection with the exercise or performance of any of its powers or
            duties hereunder and the costs and expenses of enforcing this right
            to indemnification.

      If any action, suit or proceeding is brought against any Trustee in
connection with any claim for which it is entitled to indemnity hereunder, it
shall promptly (but no later than ten days following service) notify the
Corporation in writing enclosing a copy of all papers served. All counsel
employed to defend any such claim shall be retained directly by the Corporation
and may serve as counsel to the Corporation and/or one or more Trustees. Absent
a conflict of interest, the Corporation shall not be required to pay the fees
and expenses of more than one law firm in connection with its obligations
hereunder. A Trustee entitled to indemnification may, in addition to counsel
engaged by the Corporation, engage counsel to represent such party at that
party's sole expense. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Indenture, the
Corporation shall not be liable
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to pay any settlement agreed to without its written consent.

SECTION 608. CONFLICTING INTERESTS.

      If the Trustee has or shall acquire a conflicting interest within the
meaning of the Trust Indenture Act, the Trustee shall either eliminate such
interest or resign, to the extent and in the manner provided by, and subject to
the provisions of, the Trust Indenture Act and this Indenture. To the extent
permitted by the Trust Indenture Act, the Trustee shall not be deemed to have a
conflicting interest by virtue of being a trustee under this Indenture with
respect to Securities of more than one series or a trustee under the indenture
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            name of the successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of such
            series and the address of its Corporate Trust Office.

SECTION 611. ACCEPTANCE OF APPOINTMENT BY SUCCESSOR.

      In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor Trustee with respect
to all Securities, every such successor Trustee so appointed shall execute,
acknowledge and deliver to the Corporation and to the retiring Trustee an
instrument accepting such appointment, and thereupon the resignation or removal
of the retiring Trustee shall become effective and such successor Trustee,
without any further act, deed or conveyance, shall become vested with all the
rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee; but, on the request
of the Corporation or the successor Trustee, such retiring Trustee shall, upon
payment of its charges, execute and deliver an instrument transferring to such
successor Trustee all the rights, powers and trusts of the retiring Trustee and
shall duly assign, transfer and deliver to such successor Trustee all property
and money held by such retiring Trustee hereunder.

      In case of the appointment hereunder of a successor Trustee with respect
to the Securities of one or more (but not all) series, the Corporation, the
retiring Trustee and each successor Trustee with respect to the Securities of
one or more series shall execute and deliver an indenture supplemental hereto
wherein each successor Trustee shall accept such appointment and which (1) shall
contain such provisions as shall be necessary or desirable to transfer and
confirm to, and to vest in, each successor Trustee all the rights, powers,
trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee with respect to the Securities of that
or those series to which the appointment of such successor Trustee relates, (2)
if the retiring Trustee is not retiring with respect to all Securities, shall
contain such provisions as shall be deemed necessary or desirable to confirm
that all the rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee with
respect to the Securities of that or those series as to which the retiring
Trustee is not retiring shall continue to be vested in the retiring Trustee, and
(3) shall add to or change any of the provisions of this Indenture as shall be
necessary to provide for or facilitate the administration of the trusts
hereunder by more than one Trustee, it being understood that nothing herein or
in such supplemental indenture shall constitute such Trustees co-trustees of the
same trust and that each such Trustee shall be trustee of a trust or trusts
hereunder separate and apart from any trust or trusts hereunder administered by
any other such Trustee; and upon the execution and delivery of such supplemental
indenture the resignation or removal of the retiring Trustee shall become
effective to the extent provided therein and each such successor Trustee,
without any further act, deed or conveyance, shall become vested with all the
rights, powers, trusts and duties of the retiring Trustee with respect to the
Securities of that or those series to which the appointment of such successor
Trustee relates; but, on request of the Corporation or any successor Trustee,
such retiring Trustee shall duly assign, transfer and deliver to such successor
Trustee all property and
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money held by such retiring Trustee hereunder with respect to the Securities of
that or those series to which the appointment of such successor Trustee relates.

      Upon request of any such successor Trustee, the Corporation shall execute
any and all instruments for more fully and certainly vesting in and confirming
to such successor Trustee all such rights, powers and trusts referred to in the
first or second preceding paragraph, as the case may be.

      No successor Trustee shall accept its appointment unless at the time of
such acceptance such successor Trustee shall be qualified and eligible under
this Article.

SECTION 612. MERGER, CONVERSION, CONSOLIDATION OR SUCCESSION TO BUSINESS.

      Any corporation into which the Trustee may be merged or converted or with
which it may be consolidated, or any corporation resulting from any merger,
conversion or consolidation to which the Trustee shall be a party, or any
corporation succeeding to all or substantially all the corporate trust business
of the Trustee, shall be the successor of the Trustee hereunder, provided such
corporation shall be otherwise qualified and eligible under this Article,
without the execution or filing of any paper or any further act on the part of
any of the parties hereto. In case any Securities shall have been authenticated,
but not delivered, by the Trustee then in office, any successor by merger,
conversion or consolidation to such authenticating Trustee may adopt such
authentication and deliver the Securities so authenticated with the same effect
as if such successor Trustee had itself authenticated such Securities.

SECTION 613. PREFERENTIAL COLLECTION OF CLAIMS AGAINST CORPORATION.

      If and when the Trustee shall be or become a creditor of the Corporation
(or any other obligor upon the Securities), the Trustee shall be subject to the
provisions of the Trust Indenture Act regarding the collection of claims against
the Corporation (or any such other obligor).

SECTION 614. APPOINTMENT OF AUTHENTICATING AGENT.



      The Trustee may appoint an Authenticating Agent or Agents with respect to
one or more series of Securities which shall be authorized to act on behalf of
the Trustee to authenticate Securities of such series issued upon original issue
and upon exchange, registration of transfer or partial redemption thereof or
pursuant to Section 306, and Securities so authenticated shall be entitled to
the benefits of this Indenture and shall be valid and obligatory for all
purposes as if authenticated by the Trustee hereunder. Wherever reference is
made in this Indenture to the authentication and delivery of Securities by the
Trustee or the Trustee's certificate of authentication, such reference shall be
deemed to include authentication and delivery on behalf of the Trustee by an
Authenticating Agent and a certificate of authentication executed on behalf of
the Trustee by an Authenticating Agent. Each Authenticating Agent must be
acceptable to the Corporation and shall at all times be a corporation organized
and doing business under the laws of the United States of America, any State
thereof or the District of Columbia, authorized under such laws to act as
Authenticating Agent, having a combined capital and surplus of not less than
$50,000,000 and subject to supervision or examination by Federal or State
authority. If such Authenticating Agent publishes reports of condition at least
annually, pursuant to law or to the requirements of said
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supervising or examining authority, then for the purposes of this Section, the
combined capital and surplus of such Authenticating Agent shall be deemed to be
its combined capital and surplus as set forth in its most recent report of
condition so published. If at any time an Authenticating Agent shall cease to be
eligible in accordance with the provisions of this Section, such Authenticating
Agent shall resign immediately in the manner and with the effect specified in
this Section.

      Any corporation into which an Authenticating Agent may be merged or
converted or with which it may be consolidated, or any corporation resulting
from any merger, conversion or consolidation to which such Authenticating Agent
shall be a party, or any corporation succeeding to all or substantially all of
the corporate agency or corporate trust business of an Authenticating Agent,
shall continue to be an Authenticating Agent, provided such corporation shall be
otherwise eligible under this Section, without the execution or filing of any
paper or any further act on the part of the Trustee or the Authenticating Agent.

      In case at the time such successor to any Authenticating Agent with
respect to any series shall succeed to such Authenticating Agent, any of the
Securities of such series shall have been authenticated but not delivered, any
such successor to such Authenticating Agent may adopt the certificate of
authentication of any predecessor Authenticating Agent and deliver such
Securities so authenticated; and in case at that time any of the Securities of
such series shall not have been authenticated, any successor to any
Authenticating Agent may authenticate such Securities either in the name of any
predecessor hereunder or in the name of successor Authenticating Agent; and in
all such cases such certificate shall have the full force which it is anywhere
in the Securities of such series or in this Indenture provided that the
certificate of the predecessor Authenticating Agent shall have; provided,
however, that the right to adopt the certificate of authentication of any
predecessor Authenticating Agent or to authenticate Securities in the name of
any predecessor Authenticating Agent shall apply only to its successor or
successors by merger, conversion or consolidation.

      An Authenticating Agent may resign at any time by giving written notice
thereof to the Trustee and to the Corporation. The Trustee may at any time
terminate the agency of an Authenticating Agent by giving written notice thereof
to such Authenticating Agent and to the Corporation. Upon receiving such a
notice of resignation or upon such a termination, or in case at any time such
Authenticating Agent shall cease to be eligible in accordance with the
provisions of this Section, the Trustee may appoint a successor Authenticating
Agent which must be acceptable to the Corporation and shall give notice of such
appointment in the manner provided in Section 106 to all Holders of Securities
of the series with respect to which such Authenticating Agent will serve. Any
successor Authenticating Agent upon acceptance of its appointment hereunder
shall become vested with all the rights, powers and duties of its predecessor
hereunder, with like effect as if originally named as an Authenticating Agent.
No successor Authenticating Agent shall be appointed unless eligible under the
provisions of this Section.

      Any Authenticating Agent by the acceptance of its appointment shall be
deemed to have agreed with the Trustee that: it will perform and carry out the
duties of an Authenticating Agent as herein set forth; it will keep and maintain
and furnish to the Trustee from time to time as requested by the Trustee
appropriate records of all transactions carried out by it as Authenticating
Agent and will furnish the Trustee such other information and reports as the
Trustee may reasonably require; it is eligible for
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appointment as Authenticating Agent under this Section 614 and will notify the
Trustee promptly if it shall cease to be so qualified; and it will indemnify the
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      Reports so required to be transmitted at stated intervals of not more than
12 months shall be transmitted no later than sixty days after each May 1
following the date of first issuance.

      A copy of each such report shall, at the time of such transmission to
Holders, be filed by the Trustee with each stock exchange upon which any
Securities are listed, with the Commission and with the Corporation. (The
Corporation will notify the Trustee when any Securities are listed on any stock
exchange pursuant to Section 704.)

SECTION 704. REPORTS BY CORPORATION.

      The Corporation shall file with the Trustee and the Commission, and
transmit to Holders, such information, documents and other reports, and such
summaries thereof, as may be required pursuant to the Trust Indenture Act at the
times and in the manner provided pursuant to such Act; provided that any such
information, documents or reports required to be filed with the Commission
pursuant to Section 13 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act shall be filed with the
Trustee within 15 days after the same is so required to be filed with the
Commission.

      The Corporation shall notify the Trustee when any Securities are listed on
any stock exchange.
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                                  ARTICLE EIGHT
              CONSOLIDATION, MERGER, CONVEYANCE, TRANSFER OR LEASE

SECTION 801. CORPORATION MAY CONSOLIDATE, ETC., ONLY ON CERTAIN TERMS.

      The Corporation covenants that it will not merge or consolidate with any
other Person or sell or convey all or substantially all of its assets to any
Person, except that the Corporation may merge or consolidate with, or sell or
convey all or substantially all of its assets to, any other Person, provided
that

      (1)   (a)   the Corporation shall be the continuing Person or

            (b)   (i) the successor Person (if other than the Corporation) shall
                  be a Person organized and existing under the laws of the
                  United States of America or a State thereof and

                  (ii)  such Person shall expressly assume the due and punctual
                        payment of the principal of and any premium and interest
                        on all the Securities, according to their tenor, and the
                        due and punctual performance and observance of all of
                        the covenants and conditions of this Indenture to be
                        performed by the Corporation

and

      (2)   the Corporation or such successor Person, as the case may be, shall
            not, immediately after such merger or consolidation, or such sale or
            conveyance, be in default in the performance of any such covenant or
            condition and no event which with the lapse of time, the giving of
            notice or both would constitute an Event of Default shall have
            occurred and be continuing.

      For purposes of this Section 801, "substantially all of its assets" shall
mean, at any date, a portion of the non-current assets reflected in the
Corporation's consolidated balance sheet as of the end of the most recent
quarterly period that represents at least sixty-six and two-thirds percent
(66 2/3%) of the total reported value of such assets.

SECTION 802. SUCCESSOR SUBSTITUTED.

      In case of any such consolidation, merger, sale or conveyance and upon the
assumption by the successor Person of the obligations under this Indenture and
the Securities in accordance with Section 801, such successor Person shall
succeed to and be substituted for the Corporation, with the same effect as if it
had been named herein as a party hereto, and the Corporation shall thereupon be
relieved of any further obligations or liabilities hereunder and upon the
Securities and the Corporation as the predecessor Person may thereupon or at any
time thereafter be dissolved, wound-up or liquidated. Such successor Person
thereupon may cause to be signed, and may issue either in its own name or in the
name of the predecessor corporation, any or all of the Securities issuable
hereunder which theretofore shall not have been signed by the Corporation and
delivered to the Trustee and, upon the order of such successor Person, instead
of the Corporation, and subject to all the terms, conditions and limitations in
this
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      The Corporation will cause each Paying Agent, other than the Trustee or
the Corporation, for any series of Securities to execute and deliver to the
Trustee an instrument in which such Paying Agent shall agree with the Trustee,
subject to the provisions of this Section, that such Paying Agent will (1)
comply with the provisions of the Trust Indenture Act applicable to it as a
Paying Agent and (2) during the continuance of any default by the Corporation
(or any other obligor upon the Securities of that series) in the making of any
payment in respect of the Securities of that series, upon the written request of
the Trustee, forthwith pay to the Trustee all sums held in trust by such Paying
Agent for payment in respect of the Securities of that series0隇倀f









forth in the related Change in Control Purchase Notice.

      The Corporation shall establish procedures to permit a Holder of a
Security or Securities acting as a Holder of record on behalf of more than one
beneficial owner to exercise the rights specified in this Section 1007 with
respect to less than all such beneficial owners.

      Any purchase by the Corporation contemplated pursuant to the provisions of
this Section 1007 shall be consummated by the delivery of the consideration to
be received by the Holder promptly following the later of the Change in Control
Purchase Date and the time of delivery of the Security.

      Notwithstanding anything herein to the contrary, any Holder of Securities
of a series delivering to the Paying Agent for such series the Change in Control
Purchase Notice contemplated by this Section 1007(c) shall have the right to
withdraw such Change in Control Purchase Notice at any time prior to the close
of business on the Change in Control Purchase Date by delivery of a written
notice of withdrawal to such Paying Agent in accordance with Section 1008. A
Holder may, but is not required to, use the Form of Notice of Withdrawal of
Change in Control Purchase Notice attached hereto as Exhibit B.

SECTION 1008. CHANGE IN CONTROL PURCHASE PRICE.

      Upon receipt by the Corporation of the Change in Control Purchase Notice
specified in Section 1007(c), the Holder of the Security in respect of which
such notice was given shall (unless such notice is withdrawn as specified in the
following two paragraphs) thereafter be entitled to receive solely the Change in
Control Purchase Price with respect to such Security. Such price shall be paid
to such Holder promptly following the later of:

      (i)   the Change in Control Purchase Date with respect to such Security
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            (provided the conditions in Section 1007(c) have been satisfied) and

      (y)   the time of delivery of such Security to the Paying Agent therefor
            by the Holder thereof in the manner required by Section 1007(c).

      A Change in Control Purchase Notice may be withdrawn by means of a written
notice of withdrawal signed by the Holder delivered to the office of such Paying
Agent at its address set forth on the notice sent pursuant to Section 1007(b)(5)
at any time prior to the close of business on the Change in Control Purchase
Date specifying the certificate number or numbers of the Security or Securities
in respect of which such notice of withdrawal is being submitted.

      A Holder may, but is not required to, use the Form of Notice of Withdrawal
of Change in Control Purchase Notice attached hereto as Exhibit B.

SECTION 1009. DEPOSIT OF CHANGE IN CONTROL PURCHASE PRICE.

      On or before the Business Day immediately preceding the Change in Control
Purchase Date, the Corporation shall deposit with the Trustee or with the Paying
Agent (or, if the Corporation or a Subsidiary or an Affiliate of either of them
is acting as the Paying Agent, shall segregate and hold in trust as provided in
Section 1003) an amount of money sufficient to pay the aggregate Change in
Control Purchase Price of all the Securities which are to be purchased as of the
Change in Control Purchase Date.

SECTION 1010. WAIVER OF CERTAIN COVENANTS.

      Except as otherwise specified as contemplated by Section 301 for
Securities of such series, the Corporation may, with respect to the Securities
of any series, omit in any particular instance to comply with any term,
provision or condition set forth in any covenant provided pursuant to Section
301(18), 901(2) or 901(7) for the benefit of the Holders of such series or in
any of Sections 1005 through 1009, inclusive, if before the time for such
compliance the Holders of at least a majority in principal amount of the
Outstanding Securities of such series shall, by Act of such Holders, either
waive such compliance in such instance or generally waive compliance with such
term, provision or condition, but no such waiver shall extend to or affect such
term, provision or condition except to the extent so expressly waived, and,
until such waiver shall become effective, the obligations of the Corporation and
the duties of the Trustee in respect of any such term, provision or condition
shall remain in full force and effect.

                                 ARTICLE ELEVEN
                            REDEMPTION OF SECURITIES

SECTION 1101. APPLICABILITY OF ARTICLE.

      Securities of any series that are redeemable before their Stated Maturity
shall be redeemable in accordance with their terms and (except as otherwise
specified as contemplated by Section 301 for such Securities) in accordance with
this Article.





      (5)   the place or places where each such Security is to be surrendered
            for payment of the Redemption Price, and

      (6)   that the redemption is for a sinking fund, if such is the case.

      Notice of redemption of Securities to be redeemed at the election of the
Corporation shall be given by the Corporation or, at the Corporation's request,
by the Trustee in the name and at the expense of the Corporation and shall be
irrevocable.

SECTION 1105. DEPOSIT OF REDEMPTION PRICE.

      Prior to any Redemption Date, the Corporation shall deposit with the
Trustee or with a Paying Agent (or, if the Corporation is acting as its own
Paying Agent, segregate and hold in trust as provided in Section 1003) an amount
of money sufficient to pay the Redemption Price of, and (except if the
Redemption Date shall be an Interest Payment Date) accrued interest on, all the
Securities which are to be redeemed on that date.

SECTION 1106. SECURITIES PAYABLE ON REDEMPTION DATE.

      Notice of redemption having been given as aforesaid, the Securities so to
be redeemed shall, on the Redemption Date, become due and payable at the
Redemption Price therein specified, and from and after such date (unless the
Corporation shall default in the payment of the Redemption Price and accrued
interest) such Securities shall cease to bear interest. Upon surrender of any
such Security for redemption in accordance with said notice, such Security shall
be paid by the Corporation at the Redemption Price, together with accrued
interest to the Redemption Date; provided, however, that, unless otherwise
specified as contemplated by Section 301, installments of interest whose Stated
Maturity is on or prior to the Redemption Date will be payable to the Holders of
such Securities, or one or more Predecessor Securities, registered as such at
the close of business on the relevant Record Dates according to their terms and
the provisions of Section 307.

      If any Security called for redemption shall not be so paid upon surrender
thereof
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for redemption, the principal and any premium shall, until paid, bear interest
from the Redemption Date at the rate prescribed therefor in the Security.

SECTION 1107. SECURITIES REDEEMED IN PART.

      Any Security that is to be redeemed only in part shall be surrendered at a
Place of Payment therefor (with, if the Corporation or the Trustee so requires,
due endorsement by, or a written instrument of transfer in form satisfactory to
the Corporation and the Trustee duly executed by, the Holder thereof or his
attorney duly authorized in writing), and the Corporation shall execute, and the
Trustee shall authenticate and deliver to the Holder of such Security without
service charge, a new Security or Securities of the same series and of like
tenor, of any authorized denomination as requested by such Holder, in aggregate
principal amount equal to and in exchange for the unredeemed portion of the
principal of the Security so surrendered.

                                 ARTICLE TWELVE
                                  SINKING FUNDS

SECTION 1201. APPLICABILITY OF ARTICLE.

      The provisions of this Article shall be applicable to any sinking fund for
the retirement of Securities of any series except as otherwise specified as
contemplated by Section 301 for such Securities.

      The minimum amount of any sinking fund payment provided for by the terms
of any Securities is herein referred to as a "mandatory sinking fund payment",
and any payment in excess of such minimum amount provided for by the terms of
such Securities is herein referred to as an "optional sinking fund payment". If
provided for by the terms of any Securities, the cash amount of any sinking fund
payment may be subject to reduction as provided in Section 1202. Each sinking
fund payment shall be applied to the redemption of Securities as provided for by
the terms of such Securities.

SECTION 1202. SATISFACTION OF SINKING FUND PAYMENTS WITH SECURITIES.

      The Corporation

      (1)   may deliver Outstanding Securities of a series (other than any
            previously called for redemption) and

      (2)   may apply as a credit Securities of a series which have been
            redeemed either at the election of the Corporation pursuant to the
            terms of such Securities or through the application of permitted
            optional sinking fund payments pursuant to the terms of such



            Securities,









                        CHANGE IN CONTROL PURCHASE NOTICE

                                     [DATE]

United States Steel Corporation
600 Grant Street
Room 611
Pittsburgh, PA 15219-4776

Ladies and Gentlemen:

      This letter represents a Change in Control Purchase Notice as defined in
and pursuant to Section 1007(c) of the Indenture dated as of           , between
United States Steel Corporation (the "Corporation") and The Bank of New York, as
Trustee (the "Trustee"), relating to Securities of the Corporation (the
"Securities").

      1.    The certificate number[s] of the Security or Securities which the
            undersigned will deliver to be purchased is/are]

      2.    The undersigned elects to exercise the undersigned's option to have
            the above designated Security or Securities purchased pursuant to
            the terms and conditions specified in the Securities.

Very truly yours,

                                      A-1
                                                                       EXHIBIT B

                    NOTICE OF WITHDRAWAL OF CHANGE IN CONTROL

                                 PURCHASE NOTICE

                                     [DATE]

United States Steel Corporation
600 Grant Street
Room 611
Pittsburgh, PA 15219-4776

Ladies and Gentlemen:

      The undersigned hereby withdraws the Change in Control Purchase Notice as
defined in and pursuant to Section 1008 of the Indenture dated as of          ,
between United States Steel Corporation (the "Corporation") and The Bank of New
York, as Trustee (the "Trustee"), relating to Securities of the Corporation (the
"Securities"), previously delivered to you by the undersigned.

      The following information is supplied by the undersigned with respect to
the election of withdrawal:

      The certificate number[s] of the Security or Securities in respect of
which such notice of withdrawal is being submitted [is/are]

Very truly yours,

                                       B-1



                                                                     EXHIBIT 4.2

                                DEPOSIT AGREEMENT

                              DATED ______________

                                      AMONG

                         UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

                       ___________________, AS DEPOSITARY

                                       AND

            THE HOLDERS FROM TIME TO TIME OF THE DEPOSITARY RECEIPTS
                                DESCRIBED HEREIN

                                WITH RESPECT TO:
                     [INSERT DESIGNATION OF PREFERRED STOCK]
                                TABLE OF CONTENTS
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      Receipts shall be in denominations of any number of whole Depositary
Shares. Receipts may be endorsed with or have incorporated in the text thereof
such legends or recitals or changes not inconsistent with the provisions of this
Deposit Agreement as may be required by the Depositary or required to comply
with any applicable law or any regulation thereunder or with the rules and
regulations of any securities exchange upon which the Stock, the Depositary
Shares or the Receipts may be listed or to conform with any usage with respect
thereto, or to indicate any special limitations or restrictions to which any
particular Receipts are subject.

      Title to Depositary Shares evidenced by a Receipt that is properly
endorsed, or accompanied by a properly executed instrument of transfer, shall be
transferable by delivery with the same effect as in the case of a negotiable
instrument; provided, however, that until transfer of a Receipt shall be
registered on the books of the Depositary as provided in Section 2.04, the
Depositary may, notwithstanding any notice to the contrary, treat the record
holder thereof at such time as the absolute owner thereof for the purpose of
determining the person entitled to distributions of dividends or other
distributions or to any notice provided for in this Deposit Agreement and for
all other purposes.

SECTION 2.02. DEPOSIT OF STOCK; EXECUTION AND DELIVERY OF RECEIPTS IN RESPECT
THEREOF.

      Subject to the terms and conditions of this Deposit Agreement, the
Corporation or any holder of Stock may from time to time deposit shares of Stock
by delivery to the Depositary of a certificate or certificates representing the
Stock to be deposited, properly endorsed or accompanied, if required by the
Depositary, by a duly executed instrument of transfer or endorsement, in form
satisfactory to the Depositary, together with all such certifications as may be
required by the Depositary in accordance with the provisions of this Deposit
Agreement, and together with a written order of the Corporation or such holder,
as the case may be, directing the Depositary to execute and deliver to, or upon
the written order of, the person or persons stated in such order a Receipt or
Receipts for the number of Depositary Shares representing such deposited Stock.

      Deposited Stock shall be held by the Depositary at the Depositary's Office
or at such other place or places as the Depositary shall determine. Upon receipt
by the Depositary of a certificate or certificates representing the Stock to be
deposited in accordance with the provisions of this Section, together with the
other documents required as above specified, and upon recordation of such Stock
on the books of the registrar for the Stock in the name of the Depositary or its
nominee, the Depositary, subject to the terms and conditions of this Deposit
Agreement, shall execute and deliver, to or upon the order of the person or
persons named in the written order delivered to the Depositary referred to in
the first paragraph of this Section, a Receipt or Receipts for the number of
Depositary Shares representing the Stock so deposited and registered in such
name or names as may be requested by such person or persons.

      The Depositary shall execute and deliver such Receipt or Receipts at the
Depositary's Office or such other offices, if any, �f rs aany,es at t s ame eersook.
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      The Corporation will notify any record holder of Receipts who so withdraws
Stock if appraisal rights in respect of Stock are not available. Any shares so
redeposited must be free and clear of any lien, security interest or pledge and
a holder may be required to provide certification of the foregoing and such
other certifications as may be required by the Depositary in accordance with
this Agreement. If required by the Depositary, Stock presented for redeposit
shall also be accompanied by (A) an agreement or assignment, or other instrument
satisfactory to the Depositary, which will provide for the prompt transfer to
the Depositary of any dividend or right to subscribe for additional Stock or to
receive other property which such record holder may thereafter receive upon or
in respect of such redeposited Stock, or in lieu thereof, such agreement of
indemnity or other agreement as shall be satisfactory to the Depositary, and (B)
a proxy or proxies entitling the Depositary to vote such redeposited Stock for
any and all purposes until the Stock is transferred and recorded on the register
of stockholders of the Corporation in the name of the Depositary or its nominee.
If a Receipt delivered by the holder to the Depositary in connection with such
withdrawal shall evidence a number of Depositary Shares in excess of the number
of Depositary Shares representing the number of whole shares of Stock to be so
withdrawn, the Depositary shall at the same time, in addition to such number of
whole shares of Stock to be so withdrawn, deliver to such holder a new Receipt
evidencing such excess number of Depositary Shares.

      Delivery of the Stock being withdrawn may be made by the delivery of such
certificates, documents of title and other instruments as the Depositary may
deem appropriate. If the Stock being withdrawn is to be delivered to a person or
persons other than the record holder of the Receipt or Receipts being
surrendered for withdrawal of Stock, such holder shall execute and deliver to
the Depositary a written order so directing the Depositary and the Depositary
may require that the Receipt or Receipts surrendered by such holder for
withdrawal of such shares of Stock be properly endorsed in blank or accompanied
by a properly executed instrument of transfer in blank.

      Delivery of the Stock represented by Receipts surrendered for withdrawal
shall be made by the Depositary at the Depositary's office or at such other
offices as the Depositary may designate, except that, at the request, risk and
expense of the holder surrendering such Receipt or Receipts and for the account
of the holder thereof, such delivery may be made at such other place as may be
designated by such holder.

SECTION 2.06. LIMITATIONS ON EXECUTION AND DELIVERY, TRANSFER, SURRENDER AND
EXCHANGE OF RECEIPTS.

      As a condition precedent to the execution and delivery, registration of
transfer, split-up, combination, surrender or exchange of any Receipt, the
Depositary, any of the Depositary's Agents or the Corporation may require (a)
payment to it of a sum sufficient for the payment (or, in the event that the
Depositary or the Corporation shall have made such payment, the reimbursement to
it) of any charges or expenses payable by the holder of a Receipt pursuant to
Section 5.07, (b) the production of evidence satisfactory to it as to the
identity and genuineness of any signature and (c) compliance with such
regulations, if any, as the Depositary or the Corporation may establish
consistent with the provisions of this Deposit Agreement.

      The deposit of Stock may be refused, the delivery of Receipts against
Stock may be suspended, the registration of transfer of Receipts may be refused
and the registration of transfer, surrender or exchange of outstanding Receipts
may be
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      The Depositary shall keep books at the Depositary's Office for the
registration and registration of transfer of Receipts, which books at all
reasonable times shall be open for inspection by the record holders of Receipts;
provided, that any such holder requesting to exercise such right shall certify
to the Depositary that such inspection shall be for a proper purpose reasonably
related to such person's interest as an owner of Depositary Shares evidenced by
the Receipts. The Depositary may close such books,
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at any time or from time to time, when deemed expedient by it in connection with
the performance of its duties hereunder. The Depositary may, with the approval
of the Corporation, appoint a Registrar for registration of the Receipts or the
Depositary Shares evidenced thereby. If the Receipts or the Depositary Shares
evidenced thereby or the Stock represented by such Depositary Shares shall be
listed on the New York Stock Exchange, the Depositary will appoint a Registrar
(acceptable to the Corporation) for registration of such Receipts or Depositary
Shares in accordance with any requirements of such Exchange. Such Registrar
(which may be the Depositary if so permitted by the requirements of such
Exchange) may be removed and a substitute registrar appointed by the Depositary
upon the request or with the approval of the Corporation. If the Receipts, such
Depositary Shares or such Stock are listed on one or more other stock exchanges,
the Depositary will, at the request of the Corporation, arrange such facilities
for the delivery, registration, registration of transfer, surrender and exchange
of such Receipts, such Depositary Shares or such Stock as may be required by law
or applicable stock exchange regulation.

SECTION 5.02. PREVENTION OF OR DELAY IN PERFORMANCE BY THE DEPOSITARY, THE
DEPOSITARY'S AGENTS, THE REGISTRAR, THE TRANSFER AGENT OR THE CORPORATION.
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      The Corporation shall pay all transfer and other taxes and governmental
charges arising solely from the existence of the depositary arrangements. The
Corporation shall pay all charges of the Depositary in connection with the
initial deposit of the Stock and the initial issuance of the Depositary Shares
and any redemption of the Stock at the option of the Corporation. All other
transfer and other taxes and governmental charges and fees for the withdrawal of
Stock upon surrender of Receipts shall be at the expense of holders of
Depositary Shares. The Depositary's fee for the withdrawal of Stock shall be at
the rate of $_____ per 100 Depositary Receipts. If, at the request of a holder
of Receipts, the Depositary incurs charges or expenses for which it is not
otherwise liable hereunder, such holder will be liable for such charges and
expenses. All other charges and expenses of the Depositary and any Depositary's
Agent hereunder and of any Registrar and Transfer Agent (including, in each
case, fees and expenses of counsel)
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incident to the performance of their respective obligations hereunder will be
paid upon consultation and agreement between the Depositary and the Corporation
as to the amount and nature of such charges and expenses. The Depositary shall
present its statement for charges and expenses to the Corporation once every
three months or at such other intervals as the Corporation and the Depositary
may agree.

                                   ARTICLE VI
                            AMENDMENT AND TERMINATION

SECTION 6.01. AMENDMENT.

      The form of the Receipts and any provisions of this Deposit Agreement may
at any time and from time to time be amended by agreement between the
Corporation and the Depositary in any respect which they may deem necessary or
desirable; provided, however, that no such amendment (other than any change in
the fees of any Depositary, Registrar or Transfer Agent, which shall go into
effect not sooner than three months after notice thereof to the record holders
of the Receipts) which shall materially and adversely alter the rights of the
holders of Receipts shall be effective unless such amendment shall have been
approved by the record holders of at least a majority of the Depositary Shares
then outstanding. Every holder of an outstanding Receipt at the time any such
amendment becomes effective shall be deemed, by continuing to hold such Receipt,
to consent and agree to such amendment and to be bound by the Deposit Agreement
as amended thereby.

SECTION 6.02. TERMINATION.

      This Agreement may be terminated by the Corporation or the Depositary only
after (i) all outstanding Depositary Shares shall have been redeemed pursuant to
Section 2.03 or (ii) there shall have been made a final distribution in respect
of the Stock in connection with any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of
the Corporation and such distribution shall have been distributed to the holders
of Depositary Shares pursuant to Section 4.01 or 4.02, as applicable.

      Upon the termination of this Deposit Agreement, the Corporation shall be
discharged from all obligations under this Deposit Agreement except for its
obligations to the Depositary, any Depositary's Agent, any Registrar and any
Transfer Agent under Sections 5.06 and 5.07.

                                   ARTICLE VII
                                  MISCELLANEOUS

SECTION 7.01. COUNTERPARTS.

      This Deposit Agreement may be executed in any number of counterparts, and
by each of the parties hereto on separate counterparts, each of which
counterparts, when so executed and delivered, shall be deemed an original, but
all such counterparts taken together shall constitute one and the same
instrument.
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SECTION 7.02. EXCLUSIVE BENEFIT OF PARTIES.

      This Deposit Agreement is for the exclusive benefit of the parties hereto,
and their respective successors hereunder, and shall not be deemed to give any
legal or equitable right, remedy or claim to any other person whatsoever.

SECTION 7.03. INVALIDITY OF PROVISIONS.

      In case any one or more of the provisions contained in this Deposit
Agreement or in the Receipts should be or become invalid, illegal or
unenforh甀bne01. COUNTEoulgr桵�or
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exculpancy, indemnification and related provisions, to which reference is hereby
made.

      16. RESIGNATION AND REMOVAL OF DEPOSITARY. The Depositary may at any time
(a) resign by written notice of its election to do so delivered to the
Corporation, such resignation to take effect upon the appointment of a successor
Depositary and its acceptance of such appointment, or (b) be removed by the
Corporation effective upon the appointment of a successor Depositary and its
acceptance of such appointment.

      17. TERMINATION OF DEPOSIT AGREEMENT. The Deposit Agreement may be
terminated by the Corporation or the Depositary only upon or after the
occurrence of any of the following events: (i) all outstanding Depositary Shares
shall have been redeemed or (ii) there shall have been made a final distribution
in respect of the Stock in connection with any liquidation, dissolution or
winding up of the Corporation and such distribution shall have been distributed
to the holders of Receipts. Upon the termination of the Deposit Agreement, the
Corporation shall be discharged from all obligations thereunder except for its
obligations to the Depositary with respect to indemnification, charges and
expenses.

      18. GOVERNING LAW. This Receipt and the Deposit Agreement and all rights
hereunder and thereunder and provisions hereof and thereof shall be governed by
and construed in accordance with the laws of the State of New York.

      This Receipt shall not be entitled to any benefits under the Deposit
Agreement or be valid or obligatory for any purpose unless this Receipt shall
have been executed manually by a duly authorized signatory of the Depositary or,
if a Registrar for the Receipts (other than the Depositary) shall have been
appointed, by facsimile by the Depositary provided this Receipt is countersigned
manually by the signature of a duly authorized signatory of such Registrar.
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      The Corporation will furnish without charge to each stockholder who so
requests the powers, designations, preferences and rights of each class of stock
or series thereof and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions of such
preferences and/or rights.

Dated: Ja itcR�Đ: Ja R�Đ: Ja es tinof the`c瀀ts.





I hereby consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration
Statement.

Very truly yours,

Dan D. Sandman



                                                                   EXHIBIT 12.1

                      UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, LLC
                COMPUTATION OF RATIO OF EARNINGS TO FIXED CHARGES
                        TOTAL ENTERPRISE BASIS--UNAUDITED
                              CONTINUING OPERATIONS
                              (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                                       Year Ended December 31
                                                    ----------------------------------------------------------
                                                     2001          2000         1999        1998          1997
                                                     ----          ----         ----        ----          ----
<S>                                                 <C>           <C>          <C>          <C>          <C>
Portion of rentals representing interest ..         $  45         $  48        $  46        $  52        $  47
Capitalized interest ......................             1             3            7            6            7
Other interest and fixed charges ..........           153           115           74           47           91
                                                    -----         -----        -----        -----        -----
Total fixed charges (A) ...................         $ 199         $ 166        $ 127        $ 105        $ 145
                                                    =====         =====        =====        =====        =====

Pretax income (loss) with
     applicable adjustments (1)(B) ...........      $(387)        $ 187        $ 295        $ 618        $ 781
                                                    =====         =====        =====        =====        =====

Ratio of (B) to (A) .......................           ***          1.13         2.33         5.89         5.39
                                                    =====         =====        =====        =====        =====

</TABLE>

*** Earnings did not cover fixed charges by $586 million in 2001.

- -------------------
(1) Applicable adjustments include fixed charges and income (loss) from equity
    investees.



                                                                    EXHIBIT 12.2

                      UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION, LLC
           COMPUTATION OF RATIO OF EARNINGS TO COMBINED FIXED CHARGES
                          AND PREFERRED STOCK DIVIDENDS
                        TOTAL ENTERPRISE BASIS--UNAUDITED
                              CONTINUING OPERATIONS
                              (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                                    Year Ended December 31
                                                   ----------------------------------------------------------
                                                    2001          2000         1999         1998         1997
                                                    ----          ----         ----         ----         ----
<S>                                                <C>           <C>          <C>          <C>          <C>
Portion of rentals representing interest ..        $  45         $  48        $  46        $  52        $  47
Capitalized interest ......................            1             3            6            6            7
Other interest and fixed charges ..........          153           115           75           47           91
Pretax earnings which would be
     required to cover preferred stock
     dividend requirements of parent (X requireme    ........ ...... ed .. e... ed t earniiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii-----�iiiiiiii-----�iiiiiii-----�iiiiiii-----�iiiiiii------- q     r   7
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                                                            Exhibit 24

                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

     That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Albert E. Ferrara, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them,
my true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering United States Steel Corporation common stock, preferred
stock, debt securities or warrants to purchase any of the foregoing to be issued
in connection with a $400,000,000 "Shelf" offering by United States Steel
Corporation, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange Commission
(collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments to the
Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve, and to do
any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary or
desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act and
the rules and regulations thereunder.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 29th day of January,
2002.

                                                            /s/ Thomas J. Usher
                                                            -------------------
                                                            Exhibit 24

                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

     That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Albert E. Ferrara, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them,
my true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering United States Steel Corporation common stock, preferred
stock, debt securities or warrants to purchase any of the foregoing to be issued
in connection with a $400,000,000 "Shelf" offering by United States Steel
Corporation, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange Commission
(collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments to the
Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve, and to do
any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary or
desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act and
the rules and regulations thereunder.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 29th day of January,
2002.

                                                       /s/ John P. Surma Jr.
                                                       ---------------------
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                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

     That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Albert E. Ferrara, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them,
my true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering United States Steel Corporation common stock, preferred
stock, debt securities or warrants to purchase any of the foregoing to be issued
in connection with a $400,000,000 "Shelf" offering by United States Steel
Corporation, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange Commission
(collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments to the
Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve, and to do
any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary or
desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act and
the rules and regulations thereunder.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 29th day of January,
2002.



                                                           /s/ Dan D. Sandman
                                                           -------------------
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                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

     That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Albert E. Ferrara, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them,
my true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering United States Steel Corporation common stock, preferred
stock, debt securities or warrants to purchase any of the foregoing to be issued
in connection with a $400,000,000 "Shelf" offering by United States Steel
Corporation, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange Commission
(collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments to the
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the rules and regulations thereunder.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 29th day of January,
2002.

                                                            /s/ Charles R. Lee
                                                            ------------------
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                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

     That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Albert E. Ferrara, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them,
my true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering United States Steel Corporation common stock, preferred
stock, debt securities or warrants to purchase any of the foregoing to be issued
in connection with a $400,000,000 "Shelf" offering by United States Steel
Corporation, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange Commission
(collectively, "Registration Statements"), and any and all amendments to the
Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, in such form as they or any one or more of them may approve, and to do
any and all other acts which said attorneys-in-fact may deem necessary or
desirable to enable United States Steel Corporation to comply with said Act and
the rules and regulations thereunder.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this 29th day of January,
2002.

                                                            /s/ Paul E. Lego
                                                            ----------------
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                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS:

     That, the undersigned does hereby make, constitute and appoint John P.
Surma, Jr., Albert E. Ferrara, Jr. and Gretchen R. Haggerty, or any one of them,
my true and lawful attorneys-in-fact, each with the power of substitution and
resubstitution, to sign, execute and file for me and on my behalf a registration
statement registering United States Steel Corporation common stock, preferred
stock, debt securities or warrants to purchase any of the foregoing to be issued
in connection with a $400,000,000 "Shelf" offering by United States Steel
Corporation, on forms prescribed by the Securities and Exchange Commission
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Registration Statements or further registration statements to be filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission pursuant to the Securities Act of 1933, as
amended, in such form as they or any one or more of �tr ,





                                                                     Exhibit 25
================================================================================

                                    FORM T-1

                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
                             Washington, D.C. 20549

                            STATEMENT OF ELIGIBILITY
                   UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 OF A
                    CORPORATION DESIGNATED TO ACT AS TRUSTEE

                      CHECK IF AN APPLICATION TO DETERMINE
                      ELIGIBILITY OF A TRUSTEE PURSUANT TO
                              SECTION 305(b)(2) / /

                              THE BANK OF NEW YORK
               (Exact name of trustee as specified in its charter)

New York                                                     13-5160382
(State of incorporation                                      (I.R.S. employer
if not a U.S. national bank)                                 identification no.)

One Wall Street, New York, N.Y.                              10286
(Address of principal executive offices)                     (Zip code)

                        UNITES STATES STEEL CORPORATION
              (Exact name of obligor as specified in its charter)

Delaware                                                     189715Z
(State or other jurisdiction of                              (I.R.S. employer
incorporation or organization)                               identification no.)

600 Grant Street
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania                                     15219-2800
(Address of principal executive offices)                     (Zip code)

                                  -------------

                                 Debt Securities
                       (Title of the indenture securities)

================================================================================
1.      GENERAL INFORMATION. FURNISH THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION AS TO THE
        TRUSTEE:

        (a)     NAME AND ADDRESS OF EACH EXAMINING OR SUPERVISING AUTHORITY TO
                WHICH IT IS SUBJECT.

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                  Name                                        Address
                  ----                                        -------
<S>                                                 <C>
        Superintendent of Banks of the State of     2 Rector Street, New York,
        New York                                    N.Y.  10006, and Albany, N.Y. 12203

        Federal Reserve Bank of New York            33 Liberty Plaza, New York,
                                                    N.Y.  10045

        Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation       Washington, D.C.  20429

        New York Clearing House Association         New York, New York   10005
</TABLE>

        (b)     WHETHER IT IS AUTHORIZED TO EXERCISE CORPORATE TRUST POWERS.

        Yes.

2.      AFFILIATIONS WITH OBLIGOR.

        IF THE OBLIGOR IS AN AFFILIATE OF THE TRUSTEE, DESCRIBE EACH SUCH
        AFFILIATION.

        None.

16.     LIST OF EXHIBITS.

        EXHIBITS IDENTIFIED IN PARENTHESES BELOW, ON FILE WITH THE COMMISSION,
        ARE INCORPORATED HEREIN BY REFERENCE AS AN EXHIBIT HERETO, PURSUANT TO



        RULE 7a-29 UNDER THE TRUST INDENTURE ACT OF 1939 (THE "ACT") AND 17
        C.F.R. 229.10(d).

        1.      A copy of the Organization Certificate of The Bank of New York
                (formerly Irving Trust Company) as now in effect, which contains
                the authority to commence business and a grant of powers to
                exercise corporate trust powers. (Exhibit 1 to Amendment No. 1
                to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 33-6215,
                Exhibits 1a and 1b to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement
                No. 33-21672 and Exhibit 1 to Form T-1 filed with Registration
                Statement No. 33-29637.)

        4.      A copy of the existing By-laws of the Trustee. (Exhibit 4 to
                Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement No. 33-31019.)

        6.      The consent of the Trustee required by Section 321(b) of the
                Act. (Exhibit 6 to Form T-1 filed with Registration Statement
                No. 33-44051.)

        7.      A copy of the latest report of condition of the Trustee
                published pursuant to law or to the requirements of its
                supervising or examining authority.

                                      -2-
                                    SIGNATURE

        Pursuant to the requirements of the Act, the Trustee, The Bank of New
York, a corporation organized and existing under the laws of the State of New
York, has duly caused this statement of eligibility to be signed on its behalf
by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, all in The City of New York, and
State of New York, on the 11th day of March, 2002.

                                        THE BANK OF NEW YORK

                                        By:   /s/  MING SHIANG
                                            ---------------------
                                            Name:  MING SHIANG
                                            Title: VICE PRESIDENT

                                                                       EXHIBIT 7

                       Consolidated Report of Condition of

                              THE BANK OF NEW YORK

                    of One Wall Street, New York, N.Y. 10286
                     And Foreign and Domestic Subsidiaries,

a member of the Federal Reserve System, at the close of business September 30,
2001, published in accordance with a call made by the Federal Reserve Bank of
this District pursuant to the provisions of the Federal Reserve Act.

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                                                              Dollar Amounts
ASSETS                                                                                          In Thousands
<S>                                                                                           <C>
Cash and balances due from depository institutions:
   Noninterest-bearing balances and currency and coin..                                          $ 3,238,092
   Interest-bearing balances...........................                                            5,255,952
Securities:
   Held-to-maturity securities.........................                                              127,193
   Available-for-sale securities.......................                                           12,143,488
Federal funds sold and Securities purchased under
   agreements to resell................................                                              281,677
Loans and lease financing receivables:
   Loans and leases held for sale......................                                                  786
   Loans and leases, net of unearned
     income...........................................                                            46,206,726
   LESS: Allowance for loan and
     lease losses.....................................                                               607,115
   Loans and leases, net of unearned
     income and allowance..............................                                           45,599,611
Trading Assets.........................................                                            9,074,924




